
HARTLAND CONSOLIDATED SCHOOLS 
Chuck Hughes, Superintendent 

9525 E. Highland Road                                  Telephone (810) 626-2100 

Howell, Michigan 48843                           Fax (810) 626-2101 

 

November 17, 2021 

 

Dear HCS Education Community: 

 

Weekly COVID Update: 

 

Since my last update on November 10, 2021, the data shows: 

 

Livingston County Average Percentage of Positive Results for all Tested:  21.1%  

Livingston County Average Number of Positive Cases Per Day:  195.9 

Livingston County Average Number of Positive Cases Per Week:  1,371  

Elementary Students Excluded/Quarantined Since Last Week: CE = 6, LE = 6, RE = 28, VE = 28  

Grade 5-8 Students Excluded/Quarantined Since Last Week:  FIS 27 and MS = 3  

High School / Alternative Education Students Excluded/Quarantined Since Last Week:  HS = 11  

 

I have been notified of positive or probable COVID cases at Lakes Elementary (1), Round Elementary (1), 

Village Elementary (1), Farms Intermediate (21), Hartland Middle School (6), Hartland High School (5) and 

District (1).  If you wish to explore additional information, please visit the sites below: 

Note:  Data taken from https://www.mistartmap.info/ and https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#county-

view    

 

Good Things Happening: 

 

                 
 

Pictures Left to Right:   

 

HHS Senior Riley Hough was named Mr. Cross Country by the Michigan Interscholastic Coaches 

Association. 

 

The newly renovated Round Elementary courtyard is looking good.  Thank you PTO. 

 

Congratulations to our new National Jr. Honor Society Leadership Team at the Middle School.    

 

  

 

https://www.mistartmap.info/
https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#county-view
https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#county-view


 

Optional Home Testing: 

 

Attached to the email you received this communication in, you will find an “At Home Testing” program that 

is being offered by the LCHD.  This is strictly optional on a volunteer basis.  This program will allow 

parents to test their children every other day for 15 days.  If you choose to engage in this opportunity, please 

follow the instructions.   

 

Always Grateful:   

 

I am always grateful to the people in this community.  You continue to rise to the occasion.  If you can, 

please visit https://www.gcfb.org/tag/livingston/ to help local families with a holiday meal.  If you visit 

https://www.gcfb.org/event/2020-12-days-of-gleaners/ you can double your contribution.    

 

Below, Farms Intermediate students are helping collect food for Gleaners.  Most of our buildings are doing 

something to support this organization. 

 

 
 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Superintendent 

https://www.gcfb.org/tag/livingston/
https://www.gcfb.org/event/2020-12-days-of-gleaners/

